
From: the Downtown Resident Parking Permit Plan Committee 

Date: October 16, 2024 

Re: Marin County Board of Supervisors Meeting 

 

 

The Staff Report (attached) in Item 6 on the agenda of the BOS  meeting  outlines the 

request for BOS approval. The request matches what was submitted and approved by the 

Coastal Commission earlier this year. It asks for: 

1. The introduction of the parking ordinances (permit and vehicle length) 

2. Adoption of the resolutions applying the restrictions to Brighton Avenue and Wharf 

Road and   

3. The authorization for the execution of the MOU with BCPUD for the administration of the 

parking permit program. 

 

At the meeting, DPW staff asked that the Board approve #1 (the ordinances) and #3 (the 

MOU.) The resolutions (#2) will be brought back to the BOS for adoption at a later date. 

Just prior to the meeting, Wharf Road restrictions were found to need revision. 

 

All members of the BOS voted to approve #1 and #3.  A draft summary of the approved 

ordinances will be sent out as a notice to the Marin IJ. A second reading of those will occur 

at the 10/29/24 BOS meeting. Adoption of the resolutions for the parking restrictions will 

occur at a later date, we assume in November.  We will be working with the county on the 

resolutions for Wharf Road which had shown incorrect areas for the proposed restrictions. 

With these ordinances, the county has developed a two phased  process for adopting 

parking restrictions, adding a  resolution component. which provides flexibility for future 

updates and revision.  In this case it allowed the adoption of the ordinances to occur despite 

the problem with the area for restriction.  
 


